
MINUTES OF GISBURN PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD ON THURSDAY 09 MARCH 2017 

AT 7.30 PM 
 

Present: John Falshaw (Chair), Colin Corlett, Darren Jackson, Dave Waters, Clerk, 
                        Borough Cllr Richard Sherras 
 
   
APOLOGIES 
 
Mary Kirby       
 
MINUTES OF MEETING OF 14 FEBRUARY 2017 
 
The Minutes of the meeting of 14 February 2017 were accepted as a true record of 
proceedings at that meeting and duly signed. 
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 
None 
 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT 
 
Current Account  £1,370 
Deposit Account  £1,202 
 
ACCOUNTS FOR APPROVAL 
 
Mrs C A Holmes (Clerk)   £360.00 
P O Ltd       £90.00 
LALC   (Subscription)    £68.50 
 
YEAR END MATTERS 
 
The Clerk confirmed that she had revised the Asset Register as per the discussions and 
information provided at the last meeting.  Any queries received from the auditors about the 
Asset Register could be explained by providing copies of the relevant information.  The Clerk 
further advised that she was assembling the audit file for the internal auditor. 
 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND MATTERS 
 
It was confirmed that Gisburn PC had not made any formal observations to Pendle BC 
regarding the proposed new development of housing in Blacko. 
 
COMMUNITY DOG EVENT 
 
The Clerk advised that RVBC had offered four dates for the event, all of which were on a 
Wednesday when the Festival Hall was used for other purposes.  The date of Wednesday 
24 May 2017 had been provisionally chosen for Gisburn to host the event.   In the event of 
the Hall not being available due to existing bookings it was agreed that an approach be 
made to the Auction Mart to see if they would host the event. 
 
 
 
 



RECREATION GROUND MATTERS 
 
The Clerk advised that she had obtained a supply of laminated dog fouling notices for use 
around the village as appropriate.  After discussion it was agreed that the new sign on the 
Recreation Ground should read “Children’s Play Area.  Please pick up after your dog”. 
 
BOROUGH COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
 
Borough Cllr Richard Sherras advised that the results of the consultation regarding the 
Clitheroe Market Re-development had now been made public.  The Clerk advised that she 
would forward the results document received by e-mail.   
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Items of correspondence had been dealt with elsewhere on the Agenda. 
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
The Clerk was asked to liaise with Lancs Highways regarding the possibility of a new sign for 
Gisburn at the mini-roundabout. 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
Thursday 20 April 2017 at 7.30 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


